SGLBC Executive Meeting
Jan 21, 2021
In attendance: Lesley Durham-McPhee, David Pierce, Laura Ritchie, Valeria Salonen
Agenda:
1. Budget – discussion of 2 versions of budget.  One version includes revenues from tournaments, rentals, sponsors.  The other assumes no revenue other than memberships.  Without adequate knowledge of our ability to run tournaments or to open the clubhouse, it became clear that it was safer to assume minimal revenue and plan minimal expenses.  If conditions change, tournaments and rentals may allow for additional spending as required.
Motion: Dave Pierce moved that SGLBC approve proposed budget Rev 1.  The only revenue for 2021 will be from membership dues.  Spending will be kept to a minimum.  Seconded by Valeria Salonen.  Passed.
The Building and Grounds committee will move forward with the purchase of a dishwasher and fridge/freezer using the allocated grant funding from the County of Brant.  The county will provide plumbing services to install the dishwasher.
Lighting for the greens will be installed by the County in the fall of 2021.
2. Grants
We have applied for a New Horizons grant in the amount of $6350 to purchase Club Bowls and Bowls Delivery Equipment.
We have applied for a County of Brant grant in the amount of $2400 for a new Verticutter/Dethatcher.
Motion:  Moved by Lesley, Seconded by Laura.  We will apply for a Participaction grant in the amount of $800 for marketing/advertising of Open House/Learn to Bowl.  Passed.
3. Committees
Building and Grounds: Conducted snow and ice removal from greens.
Finance: Preliminary 2020 Financial statements made available to Exec.  A couple of corrections required to allocation of expenses.
Tournaments: We will publish our tentative 2021 tournament schedule on the website and take registrations.  Cancellations may be required due to Public Health restrictions and/or OLBA guidance.
4. Outreach to County
Concern was raised regarding Councillor Wheat’s comments at recent County meetings regarding SGLBC’s use of funding.  To ensure that other councillors are aware of the longstanding value of SGLBC in the community, the Exec Committee will reach out and talk about our various accomplishments and ongoing value.  Dave P. will approach Councillor MacAlpine, Lesley will approach Councillors Howes and Laferriere.
5. Board Elections / Members’ Meeting Options
We will move toward an AGM in the spring, likely via Zoom.  Next Exec meeting will be dedicated to planning this meeting.  Elections of officers will be held at the AGM.
